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F ROM THE SUPERINTENDENT:   

BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society 

Bruning Davenport School News 
August 2024 

“Never let loyalty and kindness leave you! 

Tie them around your neck as a reminder. 

Write them deep in your heart.” 

Solomon  
 

Celebrations – Birthdays 

Niki Mata– Mr. Dolnicek - Mr. Wagner 

 

Daycare Meeting 

Daycare report – The financials are looking much better and we are trending 

towards a positive balance on a consistent basis.   

Growing concern about space for the long term.  We are maxed out and have 

a growing waiting list. 

Discussion about re-establishing a before and after school program. 

 

July Board Meeting  

Much discussion on facility concerns.  Still waiting on more streamlined data 

from an architect and Fiscal Agent to disperse to the communities.  We will get 

more data as to costs and impacts of a new building or building upgrades and 

get that out as soon as possible. 

 

Also, discussion to having the PreK – 6 in one building and 7-12 in another 

building. 

 

Approved Dan Prososki as 2-8 PE – Asst AD – Asst HS Girls Basketball. 

Approved extra duty list. 

Approved Board Policy updates pending changes. 

Approved Student Handbook. 

Approved BDS Coaches Handbook. 

Approved BDS Administrative Handbook. 

Approved Pre School Handbook. 

Approved Athletic Director/Asst AD stipends. 

 

Other News 

Am told the camera card key system will be installed soon. 

  
 

Help Wanted:  

Custodian – Davenport 

 

Financials: Ending 7-30 24                      23                    22

   

Budget   $5,387,784      $4,993,500    4,898,000 

YTD expenditures    4,196,000      $4,215,000    4,033,489

  

Last month       443,000        $325,000      329,000

  

% Budget remaining (11 months)    22%           15%                17%

  

Davenport Building Fund      $472,000 

Bruning Building Fund      $416,000 

Depreciation Fund (Vehicles)        $559,000 

Davenport Activity Fund      $118,000 

Bruning Activity Fund       $219,000 

(Fiscal year Sept 1 – Aug 31) 

 

Committee’s:    Next Meeting 

Americanism Jerry Sarah Jamie Brad Yearly 

BDEA  Rick Beth D Melinda Cammie As needed 

BDS Coop  Jeff Jamie Sheri  Quarterly 

Calendar       Jill C Jill R Daina Ali  As needed 

Comm Outreach Daina Mark Cammie Maggie At Inservice 

Daycare  

   Adam Ryne Heather Sarah K Sheri Sarah P Ciara Kathy O Monthly
    

Discipline  

   Daina Cammie Ali Maggie Morgan Jill R Dan     Annually 

Build/Grounds  

   Pat Ryne Jeff Brad                                      Annually 

Frontline       Weekly 

Grant      As Needed 

ILCD Jen Melinda    At Inservice 

NCIS  

   Negotiations/Calendar/Insurance/Schedule    Varies 

   Certified   Chris Melinda Daina Jerry Sarah Ryan    As Needed 

   Classified  Erika DeEtta Barb W Jeff Jim Kevin    As Needed 

Safety   

    Ali Chris Marci Logan Leah      At Inservice 

Steering  

   Melinda Beth A Lichelle Jill Britany Rick Dan              Bi Monthly 

Tech Website  

   Jill R Beth D Tara Brooke Micah Morgan Wade          At Inservice 

Transportation  

    Dan Sheri Jeff Ryan      As needed 

 

 

 

Goal: 

To be the best small school in the State 
 



SEPTEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 

A SPECIAL HAPPY BELATED BIRTHDAY TO MASON PENA LOPEZ ON AUGUST 5TH!!   

9 Collin Schoenholz 1 

 Jodi Bjorkman 1 

 Denise McGinley 2 

 Valerie Ellis 2 
PreK Hadley Miller 4 

 Dean Dirks 4 

 Lori Balke 5 
5 Asher Peterson 8 

7 Hayden Schlichtman 9 

3 Weston Voss 14 
8 Rylan Trapp 15 
8 Kenyon Hall 15 

PreK Maddix Thomsen 16 
12 Alexis Hergott 22 
9 Anthony Nutsch 28 

PreK Graham Holtzen 28 
K Stella Bentley 28 

PreK Sutton Ault 28 
7 Cagney Mussman 29 

NEW STAFF:  Two new staff members will be introduced each month. 
 
Mr. Kent Stutheit comes to Bruning-Davenport Schools to teach music in Bruning. He has 20+ years of experience 

in education. Before coming here he was running the IT department at Elba Public Schools. Kent’s other educational 
experiences include K-12 music teacher and principal. He has an Associate’s Degree in Diesel Technology from 
Southeast Community College in Lincoln, Nebraska, Bachelor’s Degree in K-12 Music from Peru State College in 
Peru, Nebraska, and a Master’s in Administration from William Woods University in Fulton, Missouri. Kent’s 
hometown is Johnson, Nebraska. He has two adult children, a daughter and son, six grandchildren, and guardianship 
of a 12-year-old boy. He lives in Shickley. Kent’s hobby is helping kids.  
 

Mrs. Niki Mata is the new Administrative Assistant in the Bruning building. She has many years of experience in an 
office setting and is thrilled to be working with the kids this year. She grew up in Crete, Nebraska and graduated 
from Crete Jr/Sr High School. In 2020 she also received an Associate’s Degree in Health Information Management. 
She moved to Bruning 3 years ago with her husband Josh and their 2 youngest children Ben and Ashlyn who now 
attend BD. She also has a 21 year old son named Isaiah who lives in Lincoln. She loves crafting, sports, and spend-
ing time with family and friends.  

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  This morning while I was getting ready for school, I was listening to the news. I know what you’re 
saying, that is not a great way to start my day, but that’s beside the point. Anyway, as I heard the anchors giving their reports of 

the wildfires in the west, the floods in the east, the crime wave happening in Chicago, and the mudslinging between political candi-
dates, I just thought to myself, wow, what a miserable, scary world we are living in right now. But then another thought popped into 
my head, what can I do to make it better? Now I realize I am just an ordinary, average person from rural Nebraska, but I believe I’m 
here for a purpose. While I may not be a celebrity or famous influencer, I do have an impact on the people and communities around 
me. I may not be able to stop wildfires and floods or control what politicians do, but I can help victims of the wildfires and floods, 
and I can vote to put people I believe would be the best for our communities and country in the right positions.   
 
I matter. You matter. Each one of us matters. This is the message I would like to focus on throughout this year. Every student, staff, 
parent, or patron who walks through our doors, I want them to know that they matter! Even on days that feel will never end or that 
nothing you do is right, you still matter. Even in the times that you feel small and insignificant, there is always a reason you are here. 
Through our studies, activities, and the relationships we build with one another, we help make our communities a better place. As we 
Build Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society (BOLTS), we are making a difference.  
 
My prayer and hope for the 2024-25 school year is that each and every one of our students know and understand not only the aca-
demic lessons we cover, but also the lesson and concept that they matter and can make a difference. Let’s have a fantastic year!   
Ruth Kowalski, High School & PreK-1st Principal 

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  The school year is off and running! It’s hard to believe summer was over so quickly but it won’t be 
long before we are beginning summer break! Time sure does seem to fly sometimes. 

Junior High sports are in full swing.  The volleyball and football teams have been working hard in practice.  I can’t wait to see them 
in action starting September 9th! If you can get out and watch a game or two, kids don’t always remember who won or lost but they 
do remember who was there to support them!  Go Eagles! 

Parents, please make sure you are talking to your kids about things going on in school!  Keep on them about getting work done and 
on time, it will make their life so much easier.  Please keep an eye on their grades as well and if they are struggling make sure they 
are seeking help from their teachers.  We have an amazing staff that is always willing to help!  If we can work together as a team 
(parents and school), it will benefit your student!   

Also, please talk to them about the proper behavior expected at school. Our new discipline policy is in place and has consequences 
that build up in harshness every time a student commits the same infraction. I would hate to see a student dig themselves a hole they 
can’t get out of. We have great kids but they are human and sometimes make mistakes. We at the school are working hard to hope-
fully prevent one mistake from turning into two or three.  JJ Wagner, Elementary & Middle School Principal 



MEET A SENIOR 

PEYTON DOMEIER is the daughter of Andi and Dan Domeier.  She has two brothers Dylan and Derek.  Peyton is 

involved in Volleyball, Basketball, One Act, NHS, FFA FCCLA, and Letter Club.  She is also active in the Trinity 

Lutheran Church Luther League.  Peyton likes to hang out with friends, and family, watching and participating in 

sports, watching TV playing cornhole and reading in her spare time.  She plans to attend UNL and major in Nursing.  

Peyton’s favorite food is mashed potatoes, her favorite TV show is Friends, her favorite song is Travelin’ Solider by 

The Chicks and her favorite place to go to be alone is her room.  The most influential person in her life has been her 

Grandpa Darreld.  “He is a really hard worker and is always kind to everybody no matter what”  says Peyton. 

 

ELIJAH WEBER is the son of Jodi and Matt Weber.  He has two brothers Nolan and Easton.  Elijah is 

active in Football, Basketball, Track, FFA, NHS, FCCLA and Band at Bruning-Davenport USD.  He is 

also involved in Trinity Luther League and the Sons of the Legion.  Elijah likes to hunt, fish, sports and 

weight lifting in his spare time.  He plans to attend the University of Nebraska at Lincoln and major in Ag 

Business.  His favorite food is steak, his favorite TV show is NFL football, his favorite song is My Sacri-

fice by Creed and his favorite place to go to be alone is the lake/pond.  The most influential people in his 

life have been his brothers.  “I respect them and their work ethic in what they do” says Elijah. 

 

F FA Update: Throughout the long summer and the month of 
August, the Bruning-Davenport FFA Chapter has been staying 

busy. Kicking off the month of June, seven of our members helped 
both make and sell meals at Ohiowa Days where all proceeds went 
towards the Ohiowa Chamber. Later in the week, our eight chapter 
officers enjoyed their officer retreat at Capitol Beach with laser tag, 
an escape room, and lots of planning for the upcoming year. The 
month of July consisted of Achievement Days with many of our 
members setting up and serving hamburgers and hotdogs at the park in Davenport. The Thayer 
County Fair in August was very successful for our members with Tobby Voss being presented with purple in his class for his breed-
ing heifer along with a  purple in senior beef showman. Braelynn Renz also received champion senior poultry showman and had the 
reserve champion large fowl along with champion eggs. The FFA Chapter also participated in the parade and ran the Farm Bureau 
Booth. A few members later joined in on the fun with a pool party with Shickley FFA. With school starting, our chapter had a back 
to school pizza party and talked about old business and upcoming events. Addison Brase, FFA Reporter 

F CCLA is once again an active co-curricular part of the Bruning- Davenport schools.   Students are encouraged to visit with an 
officer or Miss Balke, if they would like more information.    

 
The next officer meeting will be Sept. 4th, over lunch.    President:  Alexis Hergott, Vice Pres:  Addi-
son Brase, Sec:  Karolyn Ozenbaugh, Treas:  Maia Oltmans District Officer:  Lauryn Koch, Historian:  
Ester Cowart 

Watch for more information about meetings and upcoming "spooky" events! 
 

C OUNSELOR’S CORNER:  Welcome back!  As always, we are excited and ready for a new year at Bruning-Davenport.  In K-
8 Guidance, we have a new curriculum that will be widespread in all classes eventually.  It is called Character Strong and the 

focus for the next two weeks is on Kindness.  Our world needs more KINDNESS and that is how we are starting the school year!  
Kindness is acting with understanding, generosity, and care.  This program teaches skills to help students be successful in school and 
in life. 

I have also created a “Calming Corner” in both rooms at Bruning and Davenport.  I have explained the purpose of this to the students 
and the intention of its use.  We are so happy to be back and look forward to an amazing year!!  Thank you for all that you do!! 

“YOU CAN ALWAYS GIVE SOMETHING EVEN IF IT IS ONLY KINDNESS” -Anne Frank 




















